Call Center Crisis

According to Lynda Pittman, customers have been complaining about Member and Retiree Services’ procedure for handling calls. Customers say they can’t seem to get through to the staff person they ask for, or to someone who can answer their question, so they have been calling Lynda. I’ve heard horror stories from other staff, as well.

One characteristic of “the best retirement system in the county” would be that it provides excellent service to its customers. M&R Services’ Call Center seems to provide the worse possible service to customers. My understanding of it – and I’ve heard this from more than one person – is that all calls to M&R Services are directed to the Call Center, which is staffed by the two Member Services Technicians. They are helped out by the other M&R Services staff, each of whom answers calls 2 hours a week. 

Calls are directed to the Call Center even if the caller asks for a specific staff member. Even personal calls are directed to the Call Center. We thank them for calling MERS, then refuse to connect them to the person they ask for.

If one were to design a call procedure with the goal of pleasing rather than antagonizing the public, it might include these features:

· When the caller asks for a specific staff member and the staff member is in, the call is directed to that staff member. If he/she is not in, the caller is given a choice of leaving a message or talking to someone else.

· When the caller does not ask for a specific staff member, the operator determines the nature of the call and directs it to the staff member who would be best qualified to provide the answer. Calls are directed to the Call Center only when the operator believes that Call Center staff can answer the question as well as anyone.

I assume that the idea behind the current Call Center setup is that many calls that would otherwise go to the counselors and specialists get handled by the Call Center, allowing the counselors and specialists more time to work on other tasks. Certainly some calls can be handled by the Call Center, but when the caller asks for someone by name, chances are very good that that staff person is the only one who can answer the question, and having the caller talk first to someone else wastes their time and ours. Even if someone else can answer the question, the goodwill gained by giving the customer to the staff person they ask for offsets, to some extent, any loss in efficiency. It also is possible that giving calls to the staff members best qualified to answer them is most efficient in the long run, since resolution occurs more quickly.

If a customer-friendly system puts too much of a burden on counselors and specialists, a better solution might be to hire more counselors and specialists, or look for other ways to save their time – measures that do not antagonize our customers.
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